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	Affiliate Annual Report Form



Please return this form by August 1 of each year to your Region Director.

	State/Territory:
	Oklahoma
	Date:
	July 31, 2016

	Person Completing Form:
	Kathy Enyart
	Phone:
	918-542-1688



Accomplishments: (Please list major accomplishments for the period of August 1 – July 31)

· The Oklahoma Affiliate includes 72 members (8 are new members) and 43 life members for 2016

· OEAFCS annually donates $600 to the Oklahoma 4-H program to provide support for the Oklahoma 4-H Family and Consumer Sciences (FCS) Advanced Scholarship.  This scholarship is presented in the amount of $1,200 and is a partner sponsorship between OEAFCS and OEA4HA.  Members have been working hard to raise funding to make this an endowed scholarship through donations and fundraising efforts by utilizing quilt block projects completed for the Centennial Quilt Block contest. 
· The Annual OEAFCS meeting was held in April 2016 with 73 full time registrations.  We were honored to have OCES Administration, District OCES Directors, FCS Extension Retirees and the Presidents from the 4-H and Ag Agents Associations attending our Annual Awards Luncheon.  The theme for the conference was “Empowering Ourselves, Empowering Others”.  We were provided with many opportunities to network with partners from across the state who empowered us even more to be successful at our careers and continue to empower the clientele that we work with.
· A majority of our County Extension Offices across the state have been awarded “Certified Healthy Department” recognition through the OSU Department of Wellness Healthiest Campus in America program.

· We had 32 members and 2 guests attend the NEAFCS Annual Meeting in West Virginia.  Members served as voting delegates and volunteered in a variety of capacities including serving on Arrangements, Awards and recognition and Public Affairs committees.  We also had members who presented workshops.  South Routh completed her term as the Southern Region Director for NEAFCS.  
Member Resources:

· This committee has developed marketing materials to use with college classes, new educators and high school classes to promote our profession.  
· OEAFCS continues to provide a refreshment tray along with membership applications at the Oklahoma Cooperative Extension Service New Employees training.  This helps to show appreciation and extend an invitation to new educators early in their careers.

· Members are partnering with Oklahoma State University’s College of Human Sciences to provide students enrolled in the Family and Consumer Sciences degree plan with job shadowing and internships.  We are also promoting and assisting with their week long Education Academy for high school students interested in a career in Family and Consumer Sciences.
Awards & Recognition: 
· We had 30 OEAFCS/NEAFCS awards presented at our state conference including 1 Distinguished Service Award and 1 Continued Excellence Award.  We also had 8 additional scholarships/awards presented through other state level support.  
· There were 2 retirees recognized this year that the annual meeting to show appreciation for the work they contributed to Family and Consumer Sciences throughout their careers.
· One of our members was recognized by the Oklahoma Cooperative Extension Service as an Extension Educator of the Year.
· On the National level, Educators from 17 counties along with a State Specialist and a District FCS Specialist were awarded 1st place Southern Region and 2nd place National winner for the Human Development and Family Relations Award.   We also had the 2nd place Southern Region Winner for Communications/Newsletter.  We also had a member received the Distinguished Service Award and another receive the Continued Excellence Award.
· We are very appreciative of the Oklahoma Association of Electric Cooperatives and the Oklahoma Living Magazine for their continued support of our association through monetary donations that helps fund our awards.  Other award sponsors include individual members, past presidents, retirees, the Oklahoma Home and Community Education, and the Faithful Extension Workers.
Public Affairs:

· Oklahoma Programs are continuing to make a difference and being recognized with 7 out of the 9 2016 National Impact Statements including Oklahoma work.  We are fortunate to receive state-level support with a central evaluation plan and state specialist support in collecting and interpreting state and county level data.
· The Public Affairs committee completed a promotional video highlighting various aspects of the FCS Extension Educators job.  The video is found on our association website.
· The committee updated our constitution by changing wording to coincide with the NEAFCS bylaws, changing a section pertaining to life members and adding a Student Member section to allow students to join our association.

Other Special Projects: (Anything you would like to brag about):

· Our state FCS programs continue to show impact and program results through evaluation efforts and increase visibility of programming through state-level maps and calendars. 
· Each county is provided a County Impact Report compiled and developed by State Specialist to include county needs statements and program evaluation results.  These are used with Extension stakeholders on all levels including Program Advisory Groups and Elected Officials.
· We are fortunate to have many of our retired FCS Educators who continue to support us in many capacities.  They are called the “Faithful Extension Workers” (The FEW).  They have annual membership dues of $2 and meet in the summer and fall as well as a breakfast at the annual OEAFCS Association meeting.  
Concerns from your State: (Concerns for the NEAFCS Board)

The state of CES in your state: 

· Oklahoma continues to see a downturn in our state’s economy which has resulted in major cuts to our state budget.  This has resulted in county budgets seeing an increase in their portion to support the Extension program.  Many county budgets are struggling to meet this requirement that is projected to continue to increase over the next 3 years.  We have lost some county level positions and have some counties sharing educators.
· FCS programs are continuing to explore more targeted programs which can generate funding at the state and county level.  This as well as making FCS programming more visible and relevant in meeting current trends and needs.
Submit this form to your Regional Director and the 
NEAFCS National Office, 20423 State Road 7, Suite F6-491, Boca Raton, Florida 33498
Fax: (561) 477-8100, Email: jody@neafcs.org


